              MARCH 14, 2023
The Regular Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 

March 14, 2023, at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Michael F. Plant, Comm. Anthony Annunziata, and Comm. Edmund M. Erickson.  Also present were Treasurer Fred Buckholtz Jr., District Manager Bruce Smith, Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright, and Account Clerk Marie Caputo.  Comm. Andre Sorrentino and Comm. Thomas Brown were excused.
Chief Schwier, Assistant Chief Smith, 2nd Deputy Chief Getter and 3rd Deputy Chief Doyle were all in attendance.    
The meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm. 
Acceptance of Minutes  

· After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the Minutes from the February 14, 2023, Board Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.

· After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the Minutes from the February 28, 2023, Workshop Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 

District Invoices
· The invoices for the months of February 2023 and March 2023 in the amount of $177,446.84 were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Annunziata.  Motion unanimously carried.

· The Prepaid, Workshop and Chiefs invoices for the months of February 2023 and March 2023 in the amount of $108,733.97 were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson.  Motion unanimously carried.
Deposits received in the months of February 2023/March 2023
· A check from Cold Spring Harbor Fire District in the amount of $11,389.95 for November/December 2022 shop reimbursements and 4th quarter 2022 gas reimbursement.  

· A check from Centerport Fire District in the amount of $1,046.57 for November/December 2022 shop reimbursements.  

· A check from Eaton’s Neck Fire District in the amount of $4,168.72 for December 2022 shop reimbursements.

· Email from the TOH stating a tax distribution in the amount of $80,262.88 will be ACH’d into the General Fund on 2/21/23.

· Email from the TOH stating a tax distribution in the amount of $24,829.97 will be ACH’d into the General Fund on 3/2/23.

Financial Report 

· Treasurer, Fred Buckholtz Jr., read and submitted the March 14, 2023, Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report for the Huntington Fire District.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board unanimously approved to pass a Resolution approving the Funds Transfer Resolution of $80,000 from the General Fund Checking Account to the General Fund Payroll Account to meet the districts fiduciary obligations.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2023-23)
Correspondence

· Invite from Suffolk County Fire District Manager’s Association for meeting scheduled on March 8th. 

· Updated roster from the Protection Hose Company. 

· Winter 2022 – 2023 Employer Forum from NYS Retirement. 

· Renewal Rate Analysis for MetLife for Short Term Disability Policy. 

· Letter from Workers Compensation Board in reference to Anthony Martin’s accident on 7/17/21.

· Physical Log sheet for 2/13/23 from Dr. Savasta. 

· February/March 2023 Association of Fire Districts of the State of NY newsletter.
· Fully executed marina contract returned from the TOH Maritime Services for Boston Whaler.  

· Updated credit card with new expiration date of 4/2028 received for Fred, Tom and Bruce. 

· Invitation from East Northport FD to attend their Installation dinner on Saturday, March 25th and Larkfield Manor.

· Month End Collateral Statement for month ending February 28th from M & T Bank. 

· LOSAP sheets for month ending February 28, 2023.

· The Counsellor for month of March 2023.

· Worksheet from Department of Civil Service regarding Joyce Logan. 

· Letter from Workers Compensation Board in reference to Tony Miller.

· Nationwide statement for month ending February 28, 2023.  

· Invitation from PERMA for Annual Member Conference on May 11th & 12th.

· NYS Archives Local Government Newsletter for March 2023. 

District Manager Report
District Manager Requests:   
· Request the Board approve the expenditure not to exceed $8,000 for the purchase of one (1) Titan Cold Water Dishwasher.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the purchase of one (1) Titan Cold Water Dishwasher at a cost not to exceed $8,000.  Motion unanimously carried.  

Personnel:  
Vacations:  No Report. 
Training and Certifications:  
· All employees have completed their required OSHA/PESH classes.

Part time Dispatchers:  No Report.
Volunteers:  No Report. 

Employees:  No Report.
Apparatus: 
· 2-3-1:  Engine – No Report.
· 2-3-2:  Tower – No Report.
· 2-3-3:  Hose/Utility Unit – No Report.
· 2-3-4:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-5:  Rescue – No Report.
· 2-3-7:  Engine – Minor MVA.  No Damage.  Field Report completed. 
· 2-3-8:  Brush – No Report.
· 2-3-9:  Military Vehicle – No Report.
· 2-3-12:  Ladder – No Report.
· 2-3-14:  Utility – Nothing on the truck body sale yet. 
· 2-3-16:  Fire Police – No Report.
· Cars:  No Report.
· 2-3-23:   New Chiefs car is in service. 
· 2-3-26:  Fire Boat – Prepping for water.
· 2-3-90:  No Report.   

Outside Shop Work: January & February billing




Billing

Halesite


$   2,201.74            



Centerport   


$   1,199.84



 

Cold Spring Harbor                
$   3,042.01




Hunt. Bay Police

$ 
     0


Eaton’s Neck


$ _______0_ 
        
            
Total 



$ 6,443.59

Old Business:

· Roof Repairs/Sealing Building Exterior:  
· Sealing Building – Waiting for Engineers report so that we can set the scope of work for bidding purposes.  
· Recreational Room and Annex Roofs:  No Report. 
· Soffit:  No Report.
· Windows:  No Report. 

· Signage:  No Report.

· Camera System:  Received a budget proposal from Adept to upgrade our security cameras.  This project will be a sealed bid. 
· Masonry:  No Report. 
· Annex Cleanup:  Progress.
· Ice Machine:  No Report.
· Meeting Hall:  No Report.
· Gold Star Battalion Beach slip:  No Report.
· Annex Coping:  No Report.

· Lloyd Neck Sub Station:  No Report. n
· Grounds:  No Report.
· Audio/Visual Upgrades:  We are installing some sound equipment this month. 

· 2-3-2:  Contacted Seagrave to give us our options.
· Pavilion:  Waiting on an estimate for (12) 24” x 48” concrete footings and a 25’ x 50’ x 5’ concrete slab.
· Third floor bathrooms:  No Report.  
· Parking Lot:  Progress.
· Bailout Training Window:  Complete. 
· Fuel System Inspection and Repairs:  See New Business.
· Kitchen/Bathrooms:  See New Business. 

· Fit Testing:  2023 Fit Tests almost complete.
Miscellaneous:

· Grants and Public Assistance:  
· SAM Grant – (Waterproofing & Masonry Repair):  No Report. 
· SAM Grant – (Parking Lot & Security Lighting):  No Report. 
· Plan Reviews/Zoning Reviews:  None.
New Business:  
· MVA:  The compartment opened on 2-3-7 and hit another cars mirror on 3/6.
· Dishwasher:  I propose that we purchase a new dishwasher for main kitchen on 2nd floor. 

· Fuel Tank Inspections:  SCDH inspected – we have some NOVs that must be addressed. 

· AED Inspections:  AED inspections are complete and report states that we are compliant.

· Forklift:  The forklift is in.  John Latuso, Trevor Smith, and Bruce Smith are OSHA certified.  

Communications:

· Dispatch/Radio System:   
· Issue #1 – Our remote radio sites at both the Seminary and Boxer Court are reliant on copper phone lines provided by Verizon.
Resolve: 

· Installed fiber optics at both sites.

· Installed a microwave link between Boxer Court and Headquarters.

· Issue #2 – Coverage

Resolve:

· Add additional lines to the Seminary to allow for us to Transmit from that site.  We are currently only able to receive.  – Completed.

· Install a second UHF radio and a new antenna with higher gain at HQ – Completed.

· Install 800/700 MHz radios in the apparatus.  – In progress.

· Continue to upgrade the portables – In progress.

· Add additional repeater sites (Halesite FD & Caumsett State Park) – New

· Issue #3 – Radio equipment.  Equipment is getting old and is not as efficient as it should be.  This is especially noticeable in the “back up” equipment.

Resolve:

· Replace obsolete and inferior equipment, especially at HQ – In progress.

· Move to UHF paging to allow us to be alerted by Suffolk County if needed.  Progress.

· Also looking into a Paging only frequency.  Halesite FD has obtained a frequency that we can share.  For the FCC to issue the license, the infrastructure must be built out within a year.  We are working on a proposal with the Town to use existing equipment.  
· Issue #4 – Truck to Truck communications.  Intermittent loss of communication between mobile radios – Resolved.

· Replace Boxer Court antenna with lower Gain antenna – Completed.

· Tune existing equipment – Completed.

· Monitoring Progress with each step – In progress.

· Simulcasting - New

· Recorder:  No Report.
Requests:

· Surplus Items:  None.
· Permissive Referendum Resolution: 
· Request the Board approve a Permissive Referendum to expend $25,000 from the Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds Fund for the purpose of purchasing kitchen appliances for main commercial kitchen (cold water dishwasher, freezer, grill, and various smaller appliances).

· Notice to Bidders:  None. 
· Purchases & Services:  None.   
Chiefs Requests 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $700 to Daniel Sicilian for sexual harassment, workplace violence and bloodborne pathogen training for classes on Feb. 16th & 26th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of $700 to Daniel Sicilian.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $35.80 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of training materials at Home Depot.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the reimbursement of $35.80 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the use of the meeting hall on Thursday, March 30th at 7pm to hold defensive driving class.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the use of the meeting hall on March 30th.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of funds not to exceed $1,500 for department members to attend defensive driving class (approximately 30 members attending) at a cost of $50 per person.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of funds not to exceed $1,500 for defensive driver class.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of funds not to exceed $400 for refreshments at defensive driving class.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of funds not to exceed $400 for refreshments.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of funds not to exceed $300 for “Intro to Fire Officer” classroom textbooks.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of funds not to exceed $300 for classroom textbooks.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement $1,257.85 to 32’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Chiefs Council meeting at Restaurant Depot.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the reimbursement of $1,257.85 to 32’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $127.60 to 32’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Chiefs Council meeting at Shop Rite.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the reimbursement of $127.60 to 32’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $84.90 to 32’s Visa card for the purchase of water for rehab at Restaurant Depot.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the reimbursement of $84.90 to 32’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $252 to 32’s Visa card for the purchase of stamps for installation dinner invites at USPS.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the reimbursement of $252 to 32’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $624 to Sunset Printing for the purchase of invitations for installation dinner.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of $624 to Sunset Printing.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $6,048 to 32’s Visa card for the purchase of gifts for installation dinner from Yeti.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the reimbursement of $6,048 to 32’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of funds not to exceed $2,500 for flowers at installation dinner.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of funds not to exceed $2,500 for flowers at installation dinner.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $1,490.19 to 30’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at St. Patrick’s parade at Restaurant Depot.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the reimbursement of $1,490.19 to 30’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $104.97 to 30’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at St. Patrick’s parade at Shop Rite.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the reimbursement of $104.97 to 30’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of funds not to exceed $800 for printing of pre plan portion of annual subscription drive.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of funds not to exceed $800 for pre plan portion of annual subscription drive.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $40 to Trevor Smith for recertification in TIPS NYS On Premises Alcohol server training course completed on March 11th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the reimbursement of $40 to Trevor Smith.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $40 to Jesse Cukro for recertification in TIPS NYS On Premises Alcohol server training course completed on March 11th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the reimbursement of $40 to Jesse Cukro.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $40 to Connor Riggs for recertification in TIPS NYS On Premises Alcohol server training course completed on March 11th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the reimbursement of $40 to Connor Riggs.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $100 to the NYS Association of Fire Chiefs for tickets purchased for Fire Expo on 2/4/23 at Nassau Coliseum.  Bill Martin, Colby Martin, William Martin, Scott Dodge & Matt Treiffesen attended.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of $100 to the NYS Association of Fire Chiefs.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of funds not to exceed $150,  attendance and use of a vehicle at the Safety Officers training for member Nick Ambrosio on March 25th at Sayville FD.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of funds not to exceed $150,  attendance and use of a vehicle at the Safety Officers training for member Nick Ambrosio on March 25th.  Motion unanimously carried.  

Chiefs Report

Chief Sean Schwier reported on the following:
· Company Roster Changes:  
· Anthony Puca, Hook & Ladder Co., Personal Leave, eff. 5/9/22.  Six (6) month extension approved at the October 11, 2022, Board Meeting.  Personal Leave approved until 5/10/23.  
· Letter from the Hook & Ladder Co. reporting the results of the 2022 Tree Sale Fundraiser.  

· Chief Schwier discussed the HFD Junior Firefighter Program.  He submitted an application, medical form and draft of By Laws for the Jr. Firefighter Program that he would like the Board to review.  To be discussed further at March Workshop meeting.  
· Officer Qualification:  Chief Schwier submitted, audited his qualifications, and approved the following Line Officer Candidate Training and Education Checklist submitted for Michael Pordes of the Hose Co.  A Special Election will be held on Monday, March 20th for the position of Captain.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the Line Officer Candidate Training and Education Checklist submitted for Michael Pordes of the Hose Co.  Motion unanimously carried.   

Assistant Chief Paul Smith reported on the following:  
· No Items to Report.  
2nd Deputy Chief Matthew Getter reported on the following:  
· No Items to Report.  
3rd Deputy Chief Ryan Doyle reported on the following: 
· No Items to Report. 

New Business
· March Workshop Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 28th at 7pm.  
· Request the Board approve a Proclamation to honor Vincent Scudieri Jr. for 40 years of dedicated service in the Hook & Ladder Co.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved a Proclamation to honor Vincent Scudieri Jr.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Letter from Dr. Geffken stating that he has completed the Annual Inspection of the AED’s as per our Collaborative Agreement. 

· Sexual Harassment Prevention, Workplace Violence and Bloodborne Pathogen & Communicable Disease Annual Refresher completed for 2023 for Karla Wright & Marie Caputo.  

· Annual Financial Report for fiscal year 2022 was submitted to the NYS Comptroller’s office on February 17th by Robert Johnson, District Accountant.  

· Huntington Fire District 2023/2024 Tax Year Volunteer Exemption renewal was submitted to the Town of Huntington on 2/27/2023.  Currently there is 63 members enrolled in the tax break program.  

· Submitted the Summary of Work-Related Injuries or Illnesses to the State of NY Division of Safety and Health Public Employee Safety and Health office.  There were no claims filed in 2022.

· Request the Board approve a Resolution for the purpose of purchasing kitchen appliances for main commercial kitchen (cold water dishwasher, freezer, grill, and various smaller appliances) at a cost not to exceed $25,000.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the request to expend $25,000 from the Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds Fund for the purpose of purchasing kitchen appliances for main commercial kitchen (cold water dishwasher, freezer, grill, and various smaller appliances).  Motion unanimously carried.  Legal Notice to be published in the Long Islander.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2023-24)
· Request the Board approve to renew the Commercial, Property, Liability, Accident & Sickness and Crime Policy with VFIS at a cost of $92,683.93.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the Commercial, Property, Liability, Accident & Sickness and Crime Policy with VFIS at a cost of $92,683.93.  Motion unanimously carried.

· The Town of Huntington Opioid Task Force is requesting to use the meeting hall on one of the following dates:  Friday, April 21st or Tuesday, April 25th from 8:30am – 3:30pm for approximately 100 people for a program addressing school aged children about the dangers of alcohol and drug abuse.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson  the Board approved Friday, April 21st to hold the Town of Huntington Opioid Task Force alcohol and drug abuse program.  Motion unanimously carried. 
Old Business
· Pavilion:  Progress.     
· Letter sent to Supervisor Ed Smyth regarding letters sent to the Town of Huntington that have been unanswered by the previous Administration.  Letter sent on March 23, 2022, to Supervisor Smyth.  Progress.  Bruce Smith has been communicating with Huntington Community Ambulance directly for clarification on the procedure.  
· Guillermo Villaverde:  The District has not received a response to the letter sent to Mr. Villaverde responding to his grievance letter regarding his 2022 Department & LOSAP points.  A response from Mr. Villaverde was due to the district office by Monday, March 6th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board has approved to submit the final 2022 Department & LOSAP points sheet to LIEBG for processing.  As such, the grievance has been completed and all paperwork related to this grievance has been filed in the district office.     
There being no further business, after a motion by Comm. Erickson and seconded by Comm. Annunziata the meeting was adjourned at 8pm.  Motion unanimously carried.
Respectfully submitted,







Karla E. Wright






Secretary/Deputy Treasurer 
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law  
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